
Dear Co Laborers in Christ,                                 January-February 2021 
 
What a wonderful time to be serving the Lord! We trust you and your family are doing well. Several 
of our USA East missionaries were affected by the Covid-19 virus and other health issues. We are 
grateful that they are now doing much better. 
 
Vision Baptist Church of Crestview Florida is doing well. We have adopted our 
church By Laws and Constitution, taken from the Pastor’s home church 
Westwood Baptist in Fort Walton and our home church Old Suwanee Baptist. 
We are preparing for our charter service Saturday, March 27th at 5:00.  Our 
Pastor, Tim Campbell and Brother Muse’s Pastor, Greg Hill will be speaking. If 
you would like to be with us for this special service, please let us know. 
(678.230.7563) 
 
Vision hosted the first Preacher’s Fellowship of Northwest Florida-South 
Alabama and was a tremendous blessing. Our second monthly Fellowship 
was held in Fort Walton Beach, and saw an increase in attendance. We 
began this fellowship to be a blessing to pastors, evangelists, and 
missionaries who need encouragement from one another during these 
difficult times. 
 
We continue to reach out to those in our church community. We have 
purchased a basketball goal to better interact with local young people who 
have shown an interest in the church. In our own personal neighborhood, we 
passed out candies with a Valentine tract in each one. We have had several open 
doors to be a friend as well as lending a helping hand to neighbors trusting we will 
one day see them come to Christ. Please pray for Wade, Stephen, and Shannon. 
 
Pastor Muse and the men of the church continue to search for a permanent place 
for our church family to meet. Please pray for wisdom and direction in the timing of 
this as the cost of property increases each day. 
 
On a personal note, we continue to have much needed dental work, the most 
recent being a root canal and a crown. Although these are unexpected necessary, 
expenses we know God will always provide our needs. 
 
We are grateful to be serving here in Florida representing you our co-laborers reaching the lost.  
Thank you for praying and for giving. 
 

 Looking Unto Jesus,  

James and Cathy Hansard 

 


